


Australian Light Horse Brigades in 

the First World War. Their bravery 

is encapsulated in the famous 

charge of the Australian 4th Light 

Horse Brigade on 31 October 1917. 

Park of the Australian Soldier in Be'er Sheva. 

Last week, I was privileged to join an Australian delegation to Israel to participate 

in the Inaugural Be'er Sheva Dialogue between the Australian Strategic Policy 

Institute and the Begin-Sadat Centre for Strategic Studies. 

This was my first visit to the Middle East and it was an extraordinary, eye opening 

time to be there considering the current upheaval and transition in the region. 

You can only learn so much from books and maps. I was pleased to share my 

experience with the Senate yesterday. 

Fittingly, the dialogue was named in honour of the famous charge of the 

Australian 4th Light Horse Brigade at Be'er Sheva. This battle was one of the most 

decisive turning points in the First World War and and it is with great pride that I 

share their story with you on this remembrance day. 

With ADF Personnel at the 4th light Horse 

Brigade Commemorative Sculpture in Be'er 

Sheva. 

Charge of the 4th Australian 

Light Horse Brigade 

98 years ago in October 1917, the 

outcome of the First World War was 

in no way pre-ordained. At that 

time, the failure of the Dardanelles 

campaign, a military catastrophe in 

Mesopotamia, and setbacks on the 

Western Front had greatly damaged 

Allied morale. The Ottoman Empire, 

the Austro-Hungarian empire and 

Germany were holding fast. 

The Middle East theatre of war was only of peripheral importance when the First 

World War broke out in 1914, but by 1917 that had changed. Two Allied attempts 

to break the Turkish defensive line, running from Gaza on the coast to Be'er Sheva 

43 kilometres inland, had failed and the town of Be'er Sheva itself remained in the 

hands of the Ottoman Empire. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=j0jzhCSl9_I
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=j0jzhCSl9_I









